


As we approach the end of another year, the Hospice Society Board 
of Directors and I would like to extend our thanks to the dedicated 
Doctors, Nurses, Support Staff and Volunteers for their tireless ef-
forts in making Hospice House a place of warmth, compassion and 
caring.  
Special thanks to our Donors. With your support we are able to offer 
those extra comforts to our residents as they continue their journey. 
As we move forward to 2024, The Hospice Society will continue to 
work towards providing support to our many volunteers and the spe-
cial needs of our Hospice Community. 
 
Warmest Regards 
Ruth Sawyer 

RUTH SAWYER 



Many years ago, I remember my travel agent telling me about her volunteer 
work in palliative care. This piqued my interest and over the years got filed in 
the back of my mind. Little did I realize that many of my work and volunteer 
choices, hobbies, and interests would combine to give me the skills needed 
for my volunteer position at Hospice House. 
For two decades now, I have been practicing spiritually based Healing Touch 
through the United Church. These offerings are heart-centered and bring 
compassionate care to all who receive them. I feel this practice has become a 
core part of who I am and gives me a comfort level and ease with my hospice 
volunteer role. 

Challenges presented during various work situations have given me a strong foundation in resourceful-
ness and loyalty. One of the most significant being my position as a companion to patients on the burn 
unit at St. John’s Rehabilitation Hospital in Toronto. Also, experiences in long term care facilities and in-
home environments have increased my awareness of the importance of treasuring, the memories, as 
well as actively listening from the heart. 
As the coordinator of a library home delivery service of books, I oversaw this senior’s program with a 
degree of independence which enables me to volunteer independently for each shift. However, I am 
always embraced by the hospice team, and I particularly enjoy supporting the kitchen staff during 
mealtimes. 
The most important aspects of my volunteering at hospice are being an encourager, feeling at ease with 
many social interactions, growth as an individual (I recently joined the massage team), and being able to 
walk alongside palliative care patients. I’m sure thankful that I paid attention to this interest stirring 
within me all those years ago! 



 

Ponderosa Place residents present a cheque for $3,445 to Bob Biagioni, Treasurer of 
the Penticton & District Hospice Society, stewards of the Moog & Friends Hospice 

Left to right - Raymond Belanger, Ethan Ziegler, Denise McNicholas, Karla 
Ziegler, Darwin Sveinson, Lewis Norman, Doug Watersell, Deb Belanger, 
Arnold Loseth and Bob Biagioni) 





The Memory Walk to the Memory Tree was held September 9th this year.  Those who 
participated wrote their departed loved one’s name on a tag and the tag is tied onto a 
butterfly on a stake, they walked to the Memory Trees where they placed their butter-
fly in memory of their loved ones.   
This year we had a Pet Memory for any pet owners that lost a pet and wanted to pay 
tribute to them by writing their pet’s name on a tag and tie the tag to a butterfly on a 
stake and walk to the Pet Memory Tree and put the butterfly in the tree.  It’s a way pet 
owners can pay tribute to their departed pets.   



Time is a very precious commodity in our world.  We have all the modern conveniences in our 
homes and at work in hopes of making more time, but still, there are days when it seems like we 
have less!  
Volunteering takes time, energy and, to state the obvious, there is no pay!!  
THANKS, doesn’t ever seem like enough for our volunteers who take time from their busy lives to 
help. We at Moog and Friends and The Penticton and District Hospice Society profoundly appreci-
ate all of you and are so grateful for your presence and time! You are gravely important to what 
we do.  The dedication and generosity you bring to our world is humbling and to our residents 
and their families this means more than you know.  
Your kindness is seemingly endless, and you are special in all that you do.  Giving of your time 
and your full presence is a gift like no other.  

Please know that you are appreciated everyday. 



Since its inception in 1995, our annual CELEBRATE A LIFE event has 
provided a way for people who have lost family members and 
friends to honor them by having a light turn from red to white on 
one of our three trees.  Remembrance cards are filled out with the 
names of loved ones and hung in memory beside the changed 
white light.  This year we are adding a fourth tree, our Pet Memory 
Tree.  The Penticton & District Hospice Society recognizes that pets 
are considered family members as well.   
Come down to Cherry Lane Mall , December 2nd-8th 2023 and  

CELEBRATE A LIFE 





 

Contact us: 

Penticton & District  

Hospice Society 

PO Box 1105, Penticton, BC, V2A 
6J9 

Phone: 250-490-1107 

Email: info@pentictonhospice.com 

Visit us on the web at 

www.pentictonhospice.com 

BECOME A LIFE MEMBER 

For a donation of $100  

you can become a lifetime member 

of the Hospice Society.  

Make your donation at  

www.pentictonhospice.com 

Or call 250-490-1107 

INSULATION SYSTEMS INC. 
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